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ACADEMIC DIVISION MEETING

FRIDAY, September 8, 2006
ROOM 305 – Mohegan Campus
12:30 P.M.

Meeting called to order by Chairperson, Peter Patsouris.  
Dean Karin Edwards introduced Christine Levere, the College’s Publicist who will now be housed on the Mohegan Campus in Room 312.  This move will give Christine more exposure to the faculty and what is going on at the College.  Stop by and say hello to Christine!

Dean’s Report  
· Dean Branchini asked faculty to please be cognizant of class time frames especially when there is another class coming in behind yours.  Please be considerate and leave in time for other class to begin on time.
· Review fire exits maps in your classes as they have changed from those posted due to construction.  Maintenance will be posting revised maps.
· Faculty were encouraged to participate in the NEASC 5-year Interim report.  Pamela Carroll is heading this project and is looking for volunteers.  Can be included in additional responsibility report as all proposals have already been approved.  If you decide to do this, please let your department chair know.  Please be aware that NEASC has revised the standards for outcomes assessments.
· Congratulations to the Technologies Division for approval of TAC/ABET accreditation of all six of their programs!  Also, Tony Benoit was instrumental in helping to secure a NSF Grant for $537,000 over three years to help promote Math, Science and Technology programs.  Thanks to all involved.
· Congratulations to the Nursing Department for yet another successful board pass rate for the class of 2006 94-97%!!!  This class was the first “large” nursing class with 80 students.  Great job!  
· The issue of textbook resales by faculty to salespeople has been raised again.  There is more scrutiny being placed in what happens to funds from these resales.  Dean Anderson has been called for clarification.  State ethics policy reads that no state employee can benefit from sales.  Faculty can, however, donate funds to a scholarship of the foundation.  Please contact Dean Anderson before doing so.  Patrick Knowles mentioned that rather than reselling the texts, faculty could donate them to the LRC.
NEASC Update – Pamela Carroll noted that the Interim Report needs to be written by May and that multiple committees are needed to investigate the facts.  The report is due in the fall and President Jones wants it completed by My in order to place it in the LRC for review.  
There are three areas that NEASC has asked us to address.  They are:

1. Construction of new campus

2. Distance Learning

3. *Levels of full-time faculty

Pamela will be soliciting volunteers to help with this project.

LAB THEME – Kathy Gundersen who has coordinated the LAB project for the last two years, presented this academic year’s them, “Making Connections”.  She gave a great PowerPoint presentation on Making Connections as it relates to TRCC.   She also noted that there was a push to bring the LAB theme into student orientation on August 24th where it was introduced to the students at that time.  Students were led in discussions by faculty about the book? Movie?  “Arnie’s Test Day”.  The faculty’s presence at orientation was well received and they have been asked to participate again.  Thanks to her son, Mike for helping Mom with the PowerPoint!  
Also as part of this year’s theme, Louise Murphy, author of “The True Story of Hansel and Gretel, Story of the Holocaust”, will be visiting David Malley’s Literature and Composition class on next Thursday, September 15th at 11:00.  

Next LAB meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, September 19th at 3:00 in the Faculty Conference Room.  New faculty are encouraged to consider taking part in LAB activities.

Cultural and Fine Arts Committee
Sandra Jeknavorian, gave a Cultural & Fine Arts Committee report and distributed a Calendar of Events for 2006-2007.  The Booker T. DeVaughn Lecture Committee and the CFAC will bring filmmaker, David Sutherland and Cody Perkins, one of the young men featured in PBS Frontline Documentary, “Country Boys”, to Three Rivers on March 29, 2007.  Sandra showed a clip from the documentary, which will be on reserve in the LRC.  A shortened version will be shown during the spring.  It was suggested by one of the faculty members that the film is shown more than once leading up to the actual event.  
UPDATE ON TECHNOLOGY DEPARTMENT – T. Benoit

· Received NSF Grant  for $537,000 over three years for Science, Technology, Humanities and Math in support of Project TLC (Technology Learning Community);
· Strong CT Grant – TRCC, QVCC and MCC working together.  Diba Khan-Bureau is heading this grant;

· TOP Scholarship in third year.  To date, have awarded $240,000 in scholarships.  Judy Donnelly is in charge of this program;

· Regional ? – (Tony????)  TRCC is the lead college for Laser Manufacturing;

· SPIE – Continues to get funding for curriculum development; 

· Diba Khan-Bureau and Mark Comeau were instrumental in providing the design for the new pavilion in East Lyme;
· BOT approved the first degree in Laser Manufacturing in Connecticut in July;

· Continuing to work with Electric Boart for degree/certificates for employees/students;

· Working on improving academic readiness of students coming into technology programs.  Will have a recruiter/advisor to reach out to Tech-Prep partner in local high schools;

· Summer institute – students will be coached to bring skills up to college level.  Students will be paid to come to TRCC; paired courses will be taught Algebra/Intro. to Technology.  The second semester will be a co-op; second year will be a problem-based interdisciplinary capstone course with undergrad mentors.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

The Math department has been chosen to present their department updates next month.

The American Heart Association will host their annual Rocky Neck Heart Walk on Sunday, October 15th with registration beginning at 8:30 a.m. and the walk starts at 10:00 a.m.  Carole Lee has asked for volunteers to be the Academic Division’s Team Leaders in response to a College-wide challenge to raise at least $3,000. Joyce Martin has already volunteered to be one of the Team Leaders.   We need donations and walkers!  Please sign up!

Will Hare announced that on September 19th from 11:30-12:30, to Social Science Department will be holding a Teach-In in the Mohegan Cafeteria on the 5th Anniversary of 911 and the impact on today’s issues.   (Will, is this correct?)
Bill Dopirak announced that there will be a Beach Clean up on September 16th.   Also, the Traiblazers Club is up and running!  Look for exciting excursions soon!

Reminder that Convocation will be held on Tuesday, September 12th at 11:15.  A formal introduction of this years’ LAB theme will be made at that time.  Please bring your students as this is for them!

Phil Mayer announced that on Thursday, September 14th from 9:30-12:30 p.m., 20 German students will be visiting our college.  Please let Phil know if you are interested in having them stop by your class.  There will be a picnic at Mohegan Park at 12:30.

Chairperson Patsouris noted that we will be following the same format for Academic Division meetings and if there are any issues you want discussed, please let him know.

There being no further business, a motion was made to adjourn; so moved.  Meeting adjourned at 1:30 p.m.
The next Academic Division meeting is scheduled for October 13th in Room 102 on the Thames Valley campus.


